Summer Program Co-ordinator's Report for Trent Radio Board Meeting 12 Sep 2002

Prepared by: Nick Iszakovits, August 29, 2002

Trent Radio was host to many exciting and diverse programmes and projects this summer, and as the Summer Program Co-ordinator, I had the privilege of witnessing them all.  I began my position as Summer Program Co-ordinator on May 6, and my primary concerns at that time were becoming familiar with the volunteer executive producers and programmers, as well as attending to the daily operations of Trent Radio.  As the season progressed, my concerns remained focussed on the executive producers and programmers, and encouraging them to continue with the great work that they were doing, as well as attending to the daily operations of Trent Radio.  Many programmers had their first radio experience this summer, and I believe that for a number of them it will be the first of many.  I believe the thanks for this should largely go to the executive producers, who did an excellent job in keeping Trent Radio running this summer.

Programming Information for Summer 2002, as of August 29

At the end of the season, we had:

6 Executive Producers: Nick Iszakovits

                                      Nathan Rambukkana

                                      Al Kirkcaldy

                                      Yvonne Lai

                                      Kristine Williams

                                      John K. Muir

35 programmes (not including 1 daily Smooth Operator and Back to the Bible broadcast)

34 volunteer programmers

We were broadcasting Sunday through Thursday, and on Saturdays (no broadcasting on Fridays)

We needed:                                                                    We had:

2 hours of French programming                                       0 hrs.

One half hour of Aboriginal programming                        0 hrs.

One half hour of 3rd language programming                    1 hr

100 hrs. average broadcasting                                         average 47.5 hrs

25% Spoken Word                                                         44% (20 of 47.5 hrs)

5% content category 3                                                   54% (15 of 27.5 hrs)

Total Average # of broadcast hours: 47.5

Including: 20 hours spoken word content (44% of 47.5 hrs)

                  27.5 hours of musical content (57% of 47.5 hrs)

Breakdown of Musical Content:

12.5 hours Category 2 content (45% of 27.5 hrs)

Cat. 21 Pop, Rock, Dance- 7 hours (25% of 27.5 hrs)

       22 Country and country oriented- 3.75 hours (13%)

       23 Acoustic- .25 hours (.84%)

       24 Easy Listening- 1.5 hours (5%)

15 hours Category 3 content (54% of 27.5 hrs)

Cat. 31 Concert- 1.5 hours (5%)

       32 Folk and folk oriented- 1 hour (3%)

       33 World beat and international- 6 hours (21%)

       34 Jazz & Blues- 2.6 hours (9%)

       36 Audio art- 3.9 hours (14%)

Executive producers have assured me that the 35% CanCon requirement was met

Promise of Performance: To the best of my knowledge, all CRTC requirements have been met during the summer 2002 broadcast season.

Programming Highlights

In addition to the regularly running programmes, Trent Radio was the site of a number of interesting projects this summer, including:

Radio Project Day: Convocation 2002

Laura Farina, with the help of Nathan Rambukkana, Emily Addison and Barb Woolner, organised and carried out a Radio Project Day for Convocation on May 21, 2002.  The day included interviews with graduating Trent Radio volunteers, an open house, and rebroadcast of graduating programmers' past shows.

Live Music on the Lawn 2002

On June 20, their was a live concert on the front lawn of the Trent Radio studios, featuring performances from local musicians.  The event was partially sponsored by Subway, and was made possible through the donation of equipment by Wayne's Music World and the A/V department at Trent University, and of course by the support of the executive producers and John Muir.

Community Training and Development Centre's Media Arts Day Camp Tour and Workshop

On July 2, participants in the CTDC's Media Arts day camp visited Trent Radio for a tour and a workshop, hosted by Emily Addison, Chantal Barrette and myself.  During the workshop, participants were taught about the differences between commercial and community radio, and were given the opportunity to produce their own show, as well as station ID's.  The participants had filled out program proposals prior to their visit, and each had a 5 minute piece that they had prepared.  They were given a tutorial in Studio A, and then the participants worked the board and read their pieces on the air, while being assisted by Emily Addison.  Following this,  Emily Addison assisted a group of participants in hosting an hour long episode of Trivial Pursuit on the Air.  Groups of participants were also given tutorials in Studio B, and were able to produce station ID's with the assistance of myself.  The tour and workshop was undertaken enthusiastically by the participants, and was a great success.

Summer Explorations in Canadian Culture Tour and Discussion

On July 10, participants in the SECC program, which was being presented by the Canadian Studies Department at Trent University, visited Trent Radio for a tour and discussion of Canadian media and community radio.  The participants had come from such places as India, Cuba, Hungary and China to experience an example of Canadian culture first hand.  They were treated to a discussion by John Muir about the Canadian media and how Trent Radio exists within its boundaries.  The tour and discussion seemed to be enjoyable and thought provoking for both the participants and the presenters.

AFS Interculture Canada Exchange Program Tour and Workshop

For three days in August, participants in the AFS Interculture Exchange program, a program that offers students from foreign-language countries the opportunity to study English within a predominantly English speaking society, visited Trent Radio.  Facilitated by Miriam Stucky and myself, the 8 students from Quebec, China, and Italy, worked together to plan, produce and broadcast three, 20 minute long programmes.  They also worked in groups to produce 3 station ID's.  The broadcasts, in my opinion, were a great success, and I believe the visit on a whole was enjoyable for the group, despite the excruciating heat in the studios.  I thoroughly enjoyed this experience, it was  a challenging and entertaining.

In addition to programming oriented functions at Trent Radio, there were a number of other activities that happened this summer, including 3 volunteer socials, a Program Promo Party, and an Archiving Party.  These gatherings were, in my opinion, successful even though many of them had lackluster attendance of volunteers.  

All in all, I thought that the summer season was quite good, and my one disappointment is that the volunteers did not become more involved in Trent Radio activities outside of regularly scheduled programming.  I enjoyed my time as the Summer Program Co-ordinator at Trent Radio and I would like to thank John Muir and the Board of Directors for having given me this opportunity.  I would also like to thank all the executive producers and programmers for making Trent Radio possible this summer.

Nick Iszakovits - 29 August 2002 

